Freedom of Information Act 2000 – recycling
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
· How much has the council spent on recycling in each year since 2009-10?

Answer: Leicester City Council has a fully integrated 25 year PFI contract with Biffa Waste Services for the collection, treatment and disposal of all household waste in Leicester City. 
The individual costs of the contract cannot be split out for recycling only as the council pays a unitary charge.  As such, the requested information is not held by Leicester City Council and we are informing you of this as required by the provision of Section 1(1) of the FOIA.

· Please can you tell me the number of recycling points in each year since 2009-10?

There are currently 67 recycling bring bank points. 
We do not have records of the number of sites by year back to 09/10.  This is a refusal notice under the provision of Section 1(1) of the Act, information not held by the Council.
· Can you please tell me the number of household waste recycling centres in each year since 2009-10?

Two. This has been the case every year since 09/10.
· Can you please tell me the number of hours household waste recycling centres have been open each week in each year since 2009-10?


The centres are open 8am-6pm (November-March) and 8am-8pm (April-October). This has been the case every year since 09/10.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

